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Mr Edward Hodgson Direct Dial: -   
London Borough of Camden     
Regeneration and Planning Our ref: L01585007   
Town Hall, Judd Street     
London     
WC1H 9JE 19 November 2024   
 
 
Dear Mr Hodgson 
  
Arrangements for Handling Heritage Applications Direction 2021 
 
UCL CHADWICK BUILDING GOWER STREET LONDON WC1E 6BT 
Application No 2024/4997/L 
  

Thank you for your letter of 13 November 2024 regarding the above application for 
listed building consent. We refer you to the following published advice which you may 
find helpful in determining the application. 
 
Historic England Technical Advice - Building Services Engineering, Installing New 

Services (August 2024) with specific reference to the following sub sections:  

https://historicengland.org.uk/advice/technical-advice/building-services-

engineering/installing-new-services/ 

• Conservation principles and reversibility  

• Heating Historic Building 

 
Historic England Technical Advice - Building Services Engineering, Heating and 
Ventilation (January 2009) 
 
https://historicengland.org.uk/images-books/publications/heating-ventilation/ 
 
 
It is not necessary for us to be consulted on this application again, unless there are 
material changes to the proposals. If you would like detailed advice from us, please 
contact us to explain your request.  
 
Your Authority should take these representations in account and determine the 
application in accordance with national and local planning policy and in consultation 
with your specialist conservation advice.  We have drafted the necessary letter of 
authorisation for your Authority to determine the application as you see fit and have 
referred this to the National Planning Casework Unit (NPCU) (copy attached). You will 
be able to issue a formal decision once the NPCU have returned the letter of 
authorisation to you, unless the Secretary of State directs the application to be referred 
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to them. 
This response relates to historic building matters only. If the proposals meet the 
Greater London Archaeological Advisory Service’s published consultation criteria we 
recommend that you seek their view as specialist archaeological advisor to the local 
planning authority. 
 
The full GLAAS consultation criteria are on our webpage at the following link: 
 
https://www.historicengland.org.uk/services-skills/our-planning-services/greater-
london-archaeology-advisory-service/our-advice/ 
  
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Benedict Dewfield-Oakley 
Inspector of Historic Buildings and Areas 
E-mail: benedict.dewfield-oakley@historicengland.org.uk 
 
 
 


